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APRIL 2022 
Primary Education Center Newsletter 

Classroom Instructional Design 
Dear PEC Families, 

Spring has sprung! Our program planning for the 2022-2023 school 
year is already well underway. The Primary Education Center Staff 
believe that parental involvement in a child’s educational program is 

an essential cornerstone for a successful school year. We also 

recognize that each child has a unique learning style. To nurture 

your child’s strengths, we will continue to create a dynamic 

instructional design at each grade level. The following education 

programs may be implemented at the Primary Education Center 
next school year: 

Traditional Elementary Classroom: Students remain with the same 

academic teacher for the entire instructional day. 
Departmentalizing Model: Students transition to another class for 
one subject. Teacher specialize in a curriculum area like math and 

writing. 
Co-Teaching Model: Students are in one classroom and are 

instructed by two teachers for part of the day. 
Looping: This is an educational design or structure in which a whole 

class stays together for two consecutive years with the same 

teacher. 
*Combined Looping and Departmentalizing is also sometimes an 

option. 
Multiage Model: This Educational design is composed of students 

of mixed ages. Most of the children spend two to three years with 

the same home-based teacher. This model incorporates the concept 
of looping, departmentalizing, and peer mentoring. 

If you need more program information, please contact me at 286-
7220, or write a letter or email with speci�c information on your 
child’s learning needs. Although we can not always honor teacher 
requests, we are interested in placing your child in a classroom 

design that meets his/her needs. Thank you. 

Respectfully yours, 
Mrs. Larson 

https://s.smore.com/u/c51ebdcdf5a84398e0ad09c54b5b9beb.jpg


   

   
                 

     
 
 

          

Principal, Primary Education Center 

Book of the Month! 
Our Diversity/Habit book of the month is What is Given from the Heart by Patricia C. McKissack. It 
focuses on Habit 4: Think Win-Win. 

Here is a link to view and listen to this story. 



   

               
     

 
    

Given From The H… safeshare.tv 

I do not own the rights to this story. Please purchase your own copy if you 

haven't already from the following link: 
https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/0375836152?pf_rd_p=183f5289-
9dc0-416f-942e-e8f213ef368b&pf_rd_r=PSSZMQMXJ98X6FXF73KV Fair 
Use Act - 17 U.S.C. 

https://safeshare.tv/x/ss622910e5bc001




    
   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Congratulations to our March Leaders! 
From left to right: 
Christopher Ashak 

Jonathan Wolf 
Camden Wilczek 

Troy Amato 

Anthony Penzotti 
Riley Sherrer 
Avriella Cramer 
Lily Wager 
Charlotte Harden 







 

 

    
               
   

Pre-K Kindergarten 1st Grade 

2nd Grade Multi-Age 

Lighthouse Leader's Serve Our Community! 
The Lighthouse Leader's served our community the month of March by collecting boxes of cereal for 
the Care-N-Share food pantry! 

https://s.smore.com/u/f79c/3dad81b5fc33dc4697c2ca73eb564700.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/58a4/a3bc987b97410ce0638ad0823f25a96a.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/ae8f/602c8df211c8bc7cc79bc6bd8b1d3a68.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/d63d/37b0f41cdc429855b6f446551b67428c.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/7037/bab6262bea77b8139314545516673362.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/1f93/fdbe8fa983c9f8bb67e45eaa6966fcf8.jpg


 
               

             
               

     

Smile Day! 
Wednesday March 2nd, 2022 marked our �rst mask-less day in school since September of 2020. While 

we still implement numerous safety protocols to combat COVID-19, it was absolutely WONDERFUL to 

see our student's smiles again! Wearing masks is currently optional for families and will be respected 

by all who enter the PEC. 

https://s.smore.com/u/c77e/3a7a774b8140eb9ea2345d2ed09b65c0.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/d431/187da2909a69f5dbbe9d0ff5302f666d.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/0caf/cf63efe6fa71b03f967d373691ce434c.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/f8ee/68bfaefe4bc69e909774c9a1c5978537.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/4e48/60d4daa5e8b12c5c0eaba0b7edfb179b.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/3a07/7dc79f85233f8f7168446f54c2ed000b.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/827b/3f9decd4ecb32431d8b2aae1c99230eb.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/1bd2/7d284d0196e8a03f6f943c2090818c13.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/7376/67f256674d36ec8c0ce77ecd1179a9a4.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/285f/11f7e33e1f599588dcd68591220103cf.jpeg


  

       

               
               

Our Kindergarten classes tried their luck at catching 
leprechauns! 

National Scribble Day! 

In honor of National Scribble Day on March 27, Kindergarteners in Mrs. Riehler’s Art class created 

“Scribble People,” inspired by the picture book story, I’m Not Just a Scribble. They created some 

amusing pictures with funny emotions and gestures Take a look! 

https://s.smore.com/u/17d7/f9152255dff991ec0058ec5ff2c9fdf2.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/d3ae/72d3537c47fa3785f79843aff485baea.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/9119/cc4aa1531c16625385f9aaf2ac7a4e87.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/3bea/a1c8901d08c4f4f52c55d103fdbc3f24.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/a53d/74b6f8dc84159af8cafb432e09b578e7.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/6aee/1c74912f943a629db6783e91a9ce8435.jpeg


      

 

                
         

Simply put: music class brings us joy! 

In music class at the PEC, second grade students from Mrs. Shultz's class were having fun singing 

spring songs with accompaniment parts on the xylophone and drums. 





   
                 

  

Help me! I'm lost! 
Our lost and found is over�owing! If you're missing something, please check the Lost and Found in the 

front entrance vestibule! 













           

          
      

         
        

      
          

           
 

          
   

               
 
              

              
  

               
         

           
          
                 

   
         

          
                

 

                   
                     

                   
                 

                 
                     

                 
                  

     

                    
                     

               
                

                 
                     
                 

    

 

 
 

Brad Rowles - Board Report - Written Report - April 25, 2022 

Activities that have or will be occurring at the High School: 
● Science Honor Society - Wednesday, March 29th 
● Race and Diversity Town Hall Discussion - Thursday, April 7th 
● Close of the 3rd Marking Period- Friday, April 8th 
● Tuesday, April 26th - Early Release Day 
● Advanced Placement (AP) Exams - Monday, May 2nd- Thursday, May 12th 

A few items to report to the Board of Education and Superintendent 
Principal’s Activities: 

● I attended the Science Honor Society Ceremony on Wednesday, March 29th. 
○ 24 students were inducted 

● I attended the PTSA meeting on Wednesday, March 29th where I discussed high school related events 
and programs. 

● Our student services team and I toured the Niagara Academy ONBOCES program on Wednesday, March 
29th. Mrs. Bennett and her assistant principal walked us through their building, numerous classrooms 
and program areas. 

● I participated in a webinar sponsored by EdWeek. The webinar focused on “Tackling student and staff 
mental health issues in COVID’s wake” on Thursday, March 31st. 

● Dr. Lyon and I held our monthly “chat” on Friday, April 1st. 
● I participated in our 2nd meeting of the Innovative Leaders initiative. 
● I held a Restorative Practice meeting on Tuesday, April 5th to continue the planning of our next Early 

Release Day on 4/26/22. 
● We held a Green Team meeting on Wednesday, April 6th. 
● I held our monthly Peer Coordinator meeting on Thursday, April 7th. 
● I attended the district wide town hall meeting to discuss race and diversity on Thursday, April 7th. 

Principal’s Message: 

I hope everyone had a restful and enjoyable Easter Break! As we return from the two week break, three quarters 
of the school year have been completed. It is always shocking how fast the school year goes by! With the 
passing of each day, we near the always stressful end of the year exam period. Next week, our Advanced 
Placement students will take their end of the year exams. Advanced Placement teachers have been for weeks 
preparing our students to meet and or exceed their personal best. Please remember that students must earn 
at least a 3 out of 5 on the scoring rubric to earn college credit on an Advanced Placement exam. Mr. Evert 
continues to work with building staff to build our proctoring schedule for Local and Regents exams for this 
coming June. The first Regents Exam this year will be Wednesday, June 1st with a special administration of 
the United States History Regents Exam. 

I want to take a moment and express how proud I am of this district following our town hall meeting on 
Thursday, April 7th. I am not sure that many districts would have the fortitude to hold such a meeting. At 
times the conversation was uncomfortable, but absolutely necessary. As I have stated many times, the 
success of our students is reliant upon home and the district working collaboratively. This collaboration can 
not only happen when things are going well, but maybe even more importantly when tough issues or decisions 
face the Lew-Port Family. I know that the conversation on April 7th was only the first step, but this first step 
was crucial. I want to thank Superintendent Casseri for his leadership and willingness to stand front and 
center during this difficult time! 

Thank you, 

Brad Rowles 
Go Lancers!!! 


